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Report of the Educational Policies Committee (EPC) 
Meeting of October 28, 2024  

Mozaik Updates 

Some concerns were brought up with IT.  Teachers could still share concerns they have with PTU. 

Jason Cantelmi from the IT department will follow up with GRICS to get some answers.  

 

LBPSB Network Accessibility 

Teachers are encouraged to use their usernames and passwords when logging in to computers, 

desktops and laptops.  

 

Implementation of CCQ 2024-2025 

Exemption from CCQ - no exemption from course; students can be exempted from a theme. It is 

the same process as to be exempted from sexual education; they might be requested to provide 

proof from a medical professional or from their religious organization. The principal then decides 

if the criteria have been met; they ensure the validity of the information provided to request an 

exemption. It should be very difficult to meet the criteria.  

Students over 14 years of age cannot make the request by themselves; educational autonomy is 

not the same as medical autonomy; the exemption request must come from the parents.  

 

Continuing Education  

Both PACC Adult and Place Cartier have implemented info-sanction 23-24-29 Mesures 

d'adaptation autorisées lors des épreuves ministérielles. Should teachers have questions 

regarding info-sanction 23-24-29, they should be reaching out to the Centre Director who will 

then follow up with Lina Laflèche (responsable de Sanction des études) and Maggie Soldano for 

clarifications.  

OurSCHOOL Survey has been modified with the removal of the questions related to Quality 

Instruction (Effective Learning Time, Relevance, Rigour) and Classroom Context (Positive 

Teacher-Student Relations; Expectations for Academic Success). With the changes in place, 

centres will be able to administer the survey in February as planned. 

 

Student evaluation policy 

The committee reviewed, in small groups, the current Student Evaluation Policy in order to offer 

feedback for the drafting of the new policy.  
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